December 20th, 1923. H.G. Webster, Esq., Secretary, Royal Victoria Hospital. Montreal. Dear Sir:-I am in receipt of your letter of the 19th of December re special meeting of the Governors of the Royal Victoria Hospital, to be held on Friday, the 21st, at 2.30 p.m. at the Bank of Montreal. I am sorry that it will be impossible for me to attend this meeting, as I have a meeting of the Athletic Board at 1 p.m. and another important Committee meeting in my office at 3.p.m., on the afternoon of the same day. Yours faithfully,